PC110403-1-E25

March 30, 2004

Carla Pardee

AT&T LSAM Manager

Dear Ms. Pardee:

This letter is in response to your March 22, 2004 escalation regarding PC110403-1, “Update Accuracy of the FAM Records”.
AT&T has requested that the Feature Availability Matrix (FAM) be updated weekly and that updates be communicated to the CLECs as they occur. AT&T says the FAM has inaccurate USOCs and feature availability within NPA/NXXs that causes orders to be provisioned incorrectly. 

Qwest Response to escalation:

Qwest has been working to get funding to move forward with this proposal.  That approval has been received and Qwest is working to schedule this work in an upcoming release.

Meanwhile, Qwest believes accurate feature availability can be checked via the IMA Service Availability Query (SAQ) which AT&T states they do not utilize at this time. With the implementation of SCR060903-01 ‘Reject Message Required if Call Waiting ID Unavailable in Switch’ in the IMA 15.0 release (4/19/2004) CLECs will begin to have their LSRs rejected if a feature is not available in the switch. This SCR will help eliminate the CLEC customer impact of services ordered but not provided. In addition to this SCR, Qwest has agreed to provide a manual process, starting on April 19. The Qwest centers will reject an LSR if a feature requested is not available in the switch for all EDI LSRs that are not on the 15.0 version. 

Qwest believes that these options along with the FAM work that will soon be scheduled will help alleviate the difficulties that AT&T is experiencing. 

Sincerely,

Connie Winston

Director- Qwest Information Technologies 

